Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America
Board of Directors Meeting
May 1,2021
The Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America meeting was called to order at 8:04 am by Corporation President Walter Schaefer Jr. at the Corporation office in Wabash, IN. The following were present for the meeting: Levi Beachy, Lew Biddle, Jim Carey, Michelle Keaffaber, Herman Miller, Corbly Orndorff, Larry Piergallini, Walter Schaefer, Jr., Dean Woodbury, and Teresa Zube.
New Business:
The board of directors reviewed the letter recommending registration fees be based on the owner at the time of registration instead of “registration fees are based on the owner of the dam at the time of foaling”.
Larry Piergallini moved to keep wording as “registration fees are based on the owner of the dam at the time of foaling”.
Information for the newsletter will be sent to Michelle Keaffaber by the end of May. Michelle will have the spring newsletter out by June 15th.
Michelle presented a concern about “and Family” accounts that were grandfathered into the registry.
Larry Piergallini moved to table the discussion until the December meeting.
Lew Biddle seconded the motion.
Motion carried unanimously. 

Larry Piergallini moved to allocate $1,000 to Michelle for workstation improvements in the office.
Jim Carey seconded the motion.
Motion passed unanimously.

Michelle will look into tech budget for December meeting.

Jim Carey moved to adjourn meeting.
Larry Piergallini seconded the motion.
Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9:23 am.

Signed:
Michelle Keaffaber
Secretary, Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America

